Barford St John & St Michael Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday, 4 February 2015 at 7.30pm in Barford Village Hall

The meeting commenced at 7.30pm

Present:  Cllrs Hobbs, Eden, Styles, Campbell, Best, Turner, County Cllr Fatemian (arrived 7.48pm), District Cllr Williams (arrived 8.22pm) and Mrs Watts (Parish Clerk & Responsible Financial Officer).
Apologies for absence: Cllr Hanmer
	15/013
	Declarations of Interest: there were none

	15/014
	Minutes of the last meeting:  The minutes of the meeting on 7 January 2015 were proposed by Cllr Eden, seconded by Cllr Styles, unanimously RESOLVED as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

	15/015
	Matters Arising not elsewhere on the agenda: there were none.

	15/016

15/016/1

15/016/2

15/016/3

15/016/4


	Parish Clerk's Report:
The Parish Clerk had spoken to OCC about the stile at the end of Horn Hill leading to Hempton and the one further on at the end of the field, being in disrepair.  OCC has contacted the landowner who will arrange for repairs to be carried out.
The Parish Clerk had reported the sunken drain in the middle of the road near The Ledge to OCC Highways, it being approximately 4-6 inches below the road level and a danger to cyclists or motor cyclists.  OCC Highways had replied stating that they had assessed that no further work is currently required.  They will monitor it over the next 3months.
The Parish Clerk had asked OCC Highways if and when the roads through the Barfords are due for re-surfacing.  OCC had responded stating that the Barfords are not scheduled for any work in the foreseeable future. She had also asked if the roads makings could be repainted throughout the two villages but as yet she has not received a response
Thames Water had invoiced the Parish Council for estimated use of water on the allotments, even though they had been advised that the water is turned off from October – April.  They have confirmed that they will send a revised bill.



	15/017
	Correspondence:  emailed to Cllrs throughout the month 

	15/018

	Public Participation:  there was none.

	15/019
	County Councillor’s Report: County Cllr Fatemian is still discussing the possibility of an enhanced bus service for the Barfords with OCC.  Cllrs thanked both County Cllr Fatemian and District Cllr Williams for taking this matter forward.


	15/020

	District Councillor’s Report:  Cllr Williams’ report (Annex 1) can be seen on the PC website.


	15/021
	Parish Matters:

	15/021/1


	First Aid Courses:  The first St John Ambulance course took place on
26 January in the Village Hall.  Those attending found it very informative and productive.   Cllr Hobbs is arranging a second session.


	15/021/2
	Play Equipment West Close:  Cllr Styles had submitted a pre-planning application to Cherwell District Council.  The Planning Officer had replied stating that as the Parish Council owns and maintains the land, Schedule 2, Part 12, Class A of the Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development) Order 1995 (as amended) applies and therefore the PC does not have to apply for planning permission, though play equipment must not exceed 4 metres in height.  The PC will now ask villagers and especially village children what wooden play equipment they would like to see built on the site.


	15/021/3
	Grass Cutting Contract 2015 & 2016.  The three-year grass cutting contract with Thomas Fox ended in 2014.  They had submitted a quotation to the Parish Clerk for 2015 and 2016 showing no increase in costs.  Cllr Hobbs proposed that the contract be extended for a further two years.  This was seconded by Cllr Eden and agreed unanimously.  The Parish Clerk will write to Thomas Fox confirming the new agreement.


Chairman’s initials………………..






Date………………………………
	15/021/4
	Path Warden: David Campbell has been appointed Path Warden by The Ramblers’ Association.  This involves walking all the local rights of way as often as possible and reporting any problems to OCC.



	15/021/5
	Parish Transport Representative: David Campbell has volunteered to be the Parish Transport Representative.  He will represent the Barfords at bi-annual OCC parish transport meetings.


	15/022
	Planning Matters: (detailed in Annex 2)


	15/022/1
	Two planning application were received during January.  

	15/022/2
	Cherwell District Council granted one application.

	15/022/3
	14/0201/F 2 Old Council Houses – application withdrawn by applicant.

	15/023

	Reports from Meetings: there were none.

	15/024
	Finance:

	15/024/1

15/024/2

15/024/3

	The Parish Clerk had presented the schedules of receipts and payments to Councillors before the meeting and sought approval to pay the cheques itemised on the schedule totalling £463.69 (detailed in Annex 3).  Cllr Turner moved acceptance of the payments detailed, this was seconded by Cllr Eden and approved unanimously.
A sum has been allocated in the 2015 Parish Council  budget for grants.  An advert will be placed in the Barford News inviting applications.
Cllr Eden handed the allotment rents for 2015 in cash to the Parish Clerk.  Cllr Styles verified the amount received.

	AOB
	a) Fix My Street – residents can report defects in the highway to Oxfordshire County Council on       http://fixmystreet.oxfordshire.gov.uk  Once verified, OCC’s contractor pledges to fix potholes within 28 days, 24 hours in an emergency and 4 hours for a severe category.
b) Jeff Elliott had given the signed Allotment Agreements to Cllr Eden.  The Parish Clerk will keep these on file.
c) Cllr Best is still in contact with the manufacturers over replacement keys for the new noticeboard for Barford St John.
d) A fly-tipper has dumped old window frames and glass in Bloodybones Lane.  The Parish Clerk will report the matter to CDC.
e) Councillors thanked members of the Cook family for kindly disposing of the large amount of rubbish cleared from the river.  Councillors apologised for allowing the rubbish to be temporarily piled on top of daffodil beds.  Thankfully it has been removed in time for the daffodils to sprout through.
f) The Annual Parish Meeting will be held in April, date to be confirmed.



The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday, 4 March 2015 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.34 pm.
Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date………………………………


